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SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC

FOUNDED 1947

Affiliated with the
SOUTH COAST BRANCH (Qld) Inc

77TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
SEASON 2023/24

Presented to the members, to be held at BMD
Northcliffe Surf Club
On Saturday 13th July at 10am

AGENDA

Welcome to those present

Recording of Apologies

Confirmation and adoption of the minutes of the 2022/23 Annual
General Meeting

Presentation and Adoption of the 77th Annual Report
Presentation and Adoption of the 77th Financial Statements
é EREE“ BEAG““ Elections of Officers for the 2024/25 Season

Election of Life Member/s

Notices of Motions

Endorsement of Club Auditor

Endorsement of Club Sub Committees

Special Resolution

General Business




PATRON

MICK POWER AM

VICE PATRONS

T. JACKMAN AVOCKLER B. BOOTH
RSTEVENS D.CRONIN E.EVANS
MWIENER T.JOSEPH DTAYLOR
B.MATHIESON PVAN DER SCHYFF S. BRADFORD
J. LANGBROEK N.ROSATO

R. CRAIG ABELL

LIFE
MEMBERS

BRIAN GUILFOYLE 1966 DAVID SHIELDS 2005
NORM LEWIS 1972 TERRY JACKMAN AM 2005
TERRY FITZPATRICK 1977 SCOTT BRADFORD 2006
RUSSELL TRUEMAN 1978 JOHN GORELY 2006
BRUCE GADSDEN + 1979 HAYDON STOKES 2007
ALLAN KOLKKA OAM + 1981 STEPHEN FRY 2008
GRAHAM HARRISON 1984 CHRIS HARRIS 2009
EAN ROFF 1984 TIM BURGESS 2010
NORMA KOLKKA 1984 KARYN WOOD 20M
ERIC SHEPPARD + 1988 SHELDON ALCANTARA 2012
ROSS KOLKKA 1990 MICK POWER AM 2013
BRUCE KOLKKA 1992 DI BURGESS 2016
JOHN HOLMES + 1993 LEE VROLYKS 2018
MIKE DEANE + 1996 TRENT ROWE 2018
PETER MACPHERSON 1997 MARK WILLIAMS 2021
BILL HUTCHINSON 1998 GRANT MURRAY 2022
RAY JONES 1999 JENNY MILLER 2022
HAROLD PHIPPS + 2000 ANDREW MCQUITTY 2023
NOEL KOLKKA 2001

CLAUDE JEANNERET OAM 2002

KEITH WILLIAMS + 2003

F F DAVID IRVINE + 2004
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OFFICE
BEARERS

President
David Shields

Deputy President
Andrew Moore

Vice President (FINANCE)
Stephen Fry

Vice President (ADMIN)
Grant Murray

Vice President (LIFE SAVING)
Andrew McQuitty

Vice President (SURF SPORTS)
Brian Booth

Vice President (YOUTH DEVELOPMENT)
Trent Rowe

Club Captain
Jonathan King

Vice Captain (2)
Christie Short & Scott Davies

Chief Training Officer
Callum Breetzke

Assistant Training Officer
Nicole Conyngham

Communications Officer
Peter Tomlinson

First Aid Officer
Greg Zahn

Branch Delegate
Claude Jeanneret OAM

Club Selectors

Kevin Morrison, Naomi Flood, Paul Wotherspoon

Team Manager
Stephen Fry

Team Manager (Masters)
Doug Iredale

Clubhouse Director
John Gorely

Registrar
Karyn Wood

Youth Officer
Nicole Conyngham

IRB Officer
Corey Bradford
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Assistant IRB Officer
Graham Adams

Gear Steward (Surf Sports)
Aaron Morris

Gear Steward (Life Saving)
Stephen Roper

Welfare Officer
Bruce Kolkka

HON. Legal Officer
Derek Cronin

HON. Medical Officer
Dr Drew Moffrey

HON. Chaplain
Noel Kolkka

Auditor
Vincents Audit & Assurance

J.A Education & Training Officer
Caroline Fildes

J.A Gear Steward
Jake Nicholson

J.A Chief Water Safety Officers
Jenny Goff, Sinclair Sassen

J.A Clothing Coordinator
Karyn Wood

PROFESSIONAL

STAFF

Office Manager
Lee Vrolyks

Finance Manger
Linda Bergesen

Manager Life Saving & Education
Caroline Fildes

Manager of Sport & Youth Development
Paul Wotherspoon

Surf Sports Admin Assistant
Emily Doyle

JUN. Development Co-ordinator
Chloe Mannix-Power

Lifesaving Admin Assistant
Belle Williams
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FOREWORD

On behalf of the BMD Northcliffe management committee | would like
to present to you the 77th Annual Report for the 2023/2024 season for
your consideration and approval.

Another year rolls by and the club remains as strong as ever both on and
off the beach. This strength comes from the many hours put in day in
and day out by its members, competitors, volunteers, coaches and staff.
It is this unigue combination of not only highly motivated people but
also like-minded people who seamlessly work together to produce the
BMD Northcliffe team spirit.

For such a large group of people from all stages of lifesaving working
together in harmony is truly outstanding. The results we see are the
proof of a well-balanced organisation.

| would like to thank all the committees for keeping BMD Northcliffe
going forward. To the Management and Supporters committees as well
as the individual positions on these committees. Great work.

The competitors who work tirelessly to produce results and the coaching
staff who guide them in the right direction, we thank you.

The loyal members who relentlessly patrol our beach with little reward,
your efforts are greatly appreciated. Thankyou.

To all the staff, keep up the great work .Being in the front line at BMD
Northcliffe has its challenges and everyone has risen to those challenges
to keep BMD Northcliffe on top. Thank you.

Congratulations to all for a stellar 2023/2024 season.

VP ADMINISTRATION
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| PRESIDENT

It gives me great pleasure to report on once
again, another successful year for BMD Northcliffe
Surf Life Saving Club on our recently completed
season 2023/24.

The most important responsibility we have here
at BMD Northcliffe is to provide an essential,

and sometimes an emergency service to our
community as a volunteer lifesaving Club, and to
ensure that it is a safe environment for all that
frequent our beach, whether they be locals or
the many tourists we have visit the Gold Coast in
general.

This past season we had 301 volunteer members
on 14 patrols providing that essential service

to over 44,000 people visiting our beach, with
1254 preventative actions and 13 rescues. For
everything else we provide to the community
and to our members, junior activities, surf sports,
licensed supporters club, lifesaving is our true
purpose, the purpose our Association was formed
over 100 years ago, and the purpose we are here
together, and we should celebrate this! NO LIVES
LOST. That’s our primary goal.

Our Life Saving services have once again kept

our beach fatality free, and we thank all our
members that performed volunteer beach patrols
this season, especially our Patrol Captains, Vice
Captains and IRB Drivers/crew, that have taken on
that extra level of responsibility and leadership.

Our Life Saving Committee have managed our
members service admirably again this season

and on behalf of all members | wish to thank
Andrew McQuitty, Vice President Life Saving and
Jonathan King, our Club Captain and our two Vice
Club Captains, Christie Short and Scott Davies

for the tireless work and countless hours on the
beach ensuring that our commitment to saving
lives is professionally administered.

The success of our lifesaving and education
services are reliant on our professional
management which is delivered by our Manager
of Lifesaving & Education, Caroline Fildes, our
Lifesaving Admin Assistant, Bella Williams and
overseen with ongoing guidance by the Life
Saving Committee. Saving lives is our primary
purpose and we should all be very proud of the
level of service we do provide to our members
and the community we serve.

New members are often attracted to our club by
the facilities and services which we offer here at
BMD Northcliffe. Our Junior Activities and Surf
Sports programs have been an excellent form of
recruitment over the years thus ensuring a steady
flow of volunteer patrolling members to our club.

Our Nipper program finished up in mid-March.
We had a large increase in numbers this year
with over 480 young members from under 6

to under 13. Special thanks to Trent Rowe, our
Vice President Youth Development and his team,
to Paul (Spoon) Wotherspoon and especially
Chloe Mannix-Power in her first year as Junior
Development Coordinator. They collectively have
done an exceptional job. To our Junior coaches
Jake (Head Nipper Coach), Bruce (Assistant
Nipper Coach) and Chloe (Beach Coach), thank
you for your time and professional expertise

in shaping our young members. This program
provides an opportunity for both children and
parents to begin their involvement in Surf Life
Saving.

Special mentions to Graham Adams and Tarzan
Tazaki (for water safety/IRB driving/IRB crew), all
the Age Managers, their assistants, water safety,
IRB drivers and crew and all our members that
have supported and helped in any way in the
operation of such an integral part of this club.

Our Surf Sports program provides our members
with opportunities to showcase their skills and
talent to other members within our organization
and also to the general community.

Another successful year! Winning the Queensland
and Australian Champion Club titles for the 21st
year in succession.

The Aussies were conducted over 3 beaches
causing logistical challenges and a lot of planning
by team management. We had a team of 135
members competing and countless members and
staff making it all happen.
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After a very long event packed season it all
finished on a cold, windy and rainy day at
Maroochydore on the 21st April. But the weather
did not deter our success, with 22 Gold, 20

Silver, 16 Bronze and 45 minor placings, the Club
remained at the top, claiming our 21st consecutive
Champion Club title.

Some stand outs throughout the season for me:

In the Nutri Grain Series, over the 6 events
conducted for each men and women, the Club
through Georgia, Lana, Olivia, Joe and Bevy won
9 out of the 12 races, the girls winning every Nutri
-Grain Series race. The final series results being a
1, 2, 3 for the girls (6 in top 10) and a 2, 3 for the
boys (4 in top 10). A dominant performance.

The Shaw and Partners Financial Services
Shannon Eckstein Iron Classic has become in

6 years, the pinnacle of surf sports, the most
prestigious event in the country. Our event now
being the ultimate decider in a wider series,

its continued to produce just an incredible
experience, for the athletes competing, the
officials, the IRB drivers and crew, the workforce
and the management team that make it all
happen. Huge Surf, VIP Dinners, Fireworks, Free
Ice Creams, After Party and the biggest payday
in Surf Sports. It's a mammoth weekend for the
Club with long hours committed in the many
weeks leading into it and then during the 3 days,
but it’s all so worth. This event brings the Club
together and we get to showcase what we can
do as a committed team. Earl, without you, this
experience for all of us would not be possible.
Thank you to Earl Evans, Shaw and Partners
Financial Services, the Summer of Surf Team and
all the event sponsors.

Our results at the AUSSIES, whilst hampered
sometimes by the challenging surf conditions did
everyone in this Club proud. The way in which our
people competed, supported each other, openly
caring for each other, working together as a
team, that’s the Gold Medal! But special mention
to Mitch Morris, 6 Gold medals at the Aussies.
Not far behind him was his twin brother Jake

on 5 Gold medals. Lana Rogers, her first season
under the Maroon Star, taking out the Cooly Gold,
The Nutri-Grain Ironwoman Series, The Shaw

and Partners Financial Services Summer of Surf
[ronwoman Series and the Australian Ironwoman
Championship. Truly a season to remember for
Lana.
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Whilst we continue to have such success across
all areas of sport within our Club, it’s difficult to
mention all results in this report, even though all
your results are worthy of mention, the good,
the bad and the ugly! We thank you all, for your
committed professional aptitude to your chosen
events and thank you for representing our Club.

The Surf Sports program under the guidance of
Vice President Surf Sports, Brian Booth and Paul
Wotherspoon, Manager of Youth Development
have together with our coaching staff, continued
to keep the club at the forefront of Surf Life
Saving Competition in Australia and the World for
that matter for well over 20 years now.

I would like to also show our appreciation in
particular to our Surf Sports Committee, our Team
Managers, Officials, IRB drivers/crew, water safety,
Pop, Brian, Aaron and our Surf Sports Admin
Officer, Emily Doyle, who have assisted the club
during the season in the provision of our Surf
Sports Program.

Our Open & Under 19 Head Coaches in Naomi
Flood (Women) and Kev Morrison (Men), together
with Paul Wotherspoon, Head Development
Coach/ Gavin Hill for Under 14, 15 & 17, worked
tirelessly together with tremendous results

across all age groups throughout a very long
competition season.

Since our Supporters Association (Supporters
Club) was incorporated in 1991 it has continued to
provide the much-needed funds to operate the
Surf Club every season. In the last 33 years alone,
the Supporters Club Management Committee
have donated well over $37 million to the Surf
Club for its operations. That incredible amount

of funds has been used wisely on a vast array of
resources and services to our members and of
course the community. Without that vital financial
support of our Supporters Club over so many
years now, we would definitely not be where we
are today without it.

On behalf of all members of our Club, we
would like to sincerely thank the President of
the Supporters Club, Scott Bradford, and the
Supporters Club Management Committee for
their continued support of the Surf Club and its
endeavours.

Our Surf Club and Supporters Club professional
staff work effectively and efficiently together and

take such a committed approach to their daily
tasks and responsibilities to ensure we do what

is best for our members. Our staff have provided
our members with a level of service unparalleled
in Surf Club’s and is testimony to our success. We
wish to thank all our staff with special mention to
our Surf Club Senior Management Team of Lee
Vrolyks, Paul Wotherspoon, Caroline Fildes, and
our Finance Team of Linda, Helen and Alyssa,

and of course Bella Williams, Emily Doyle, Chloe
Mannix-Power, Naomi Flood and Kev Morrison for
all their efforts during the past season.

Thanks to our all our Supporters Club staff, with

sincere appreciation to the Senior Management

Team of Lauren, Jess, Leah, Braidyn, Hannah, all

Venue Managers and our Reception staff lead by
Nat.

Our Naming Rights Sponsors, The BMD Group,
have been an integral part of our club for many
years now, with Group Board Chairman, Mick
Power AM, a member for well over 40 years. This
partnership is paramount to our success in the
future and is a fine example of how organisations
such as ours and corporations such as the BMD
Group can benefit the community as a whole
through worthwhile partnerships. BMD have been
our Naming Rights Sponsors since 2007 and have
been with us in our success side by side. With
son, Scott Power at the helm as CEO and with
Dare (Board Director) and Hayley also in senior
leadership positions, it’s loud and clear to us that
we have so many similar values.

We sincerely thank Mick and Denise Power, Scott,
Dare, Hayley and the extended Power family and
everyone at the BMD Group for their enthusiastic
approach and continued support of BMD
Northcliffe Surf Club.

All our Club Sponsors and supporters are an
integral part of our club and have continued

to provide that much needed financial support
towards the ongoing operation of our facilities
and services. A special thanks to our Principle
Sponsors, The Sammut Group, Coates Hire and
Shaw and Partners Financial Services, as well as
our Major Sponsors in QSA Financial Services and
Finz.

Thank you to Mick Power AM, our Club Patron for
his unwavering commitment to BMD Northcliffe
over many years. His passion for our club has
been instrumental in the success we achieve and

his continued involvement will bide us well into
the future.

In summary, sincere thanks once again to all

our volunteer members, our patrol captains,

our trainers/assessors, our honorary office
bearers who lead our members, especially our
Management Committee, to our Age Managers,
all our water safety, our IRB drivers and crew, our
Team Managers, our Surf Sports Coaches, our
event officials, all our helpers, our professional
staff, we all make it happen, we make it a Club,
this Club, our Club, BMD Northcliffe!

With this Presidents Report being my 30th and
my last, | wish to humbly thank all members of
our current Management Committee for their
support and guidance, and all the previous
members of this committee that | have served
with over the last 33 years. | honestly believe we
have collectively achieved a great deal, made
positive changes for our members benefit,
improved the level of service to our community,
created lifelong memories for members past
and present, but most importantly, established a
legacy that should endure for some time yet.

As | said recently at the Annual Dinner, | have not
always had the opportunity to thank the ones
closest to me over the last 30 years, although |
hope my family know | could not have continued
without their love and endearing support.

So, to my loving wife, Michelle, you have been
with me through the good and the bad times,
we created a life together, albeit in and around
this Surf Club, and | am eternally grateful for
your patience, genuine understanding, love and
support.

To our children Ethan and Macy, our pride in

you both, gives me energy every day and | can’t
thank you both enough for your never-ending
love and support in my role here at the Club. It’s
been a memorable journey, one | am so proud of,
although far from perfect, I'm still very proud. As
a family, we will continue to enjoy the Surf Club
life and all it offers with enthusiasm and | hope
you will all continue to enjoy it with your family
for many years to come.
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NAMING RIGHTS SPONSOR

THE BMD GROUP | www.bmd.com.au

BMD is Australia’s largest privately owned civil construction and urban
development organisation. BMD was established in Queensland in 1979 by
Group Board Chairman and Managing Director Mick Power AM, a member of
BMD Northcliffe for more than 40 years.

BMD through Mick Power have had an extensive association with Northcliffe
and have been the club’'s major sponsor for many years and naming rights
sponsor since 2007 having greatly contributed to the success of BMD
Northcliffe.

PRINCIPLE SPONSORS

SHAW AND PARTNERS | www.shawandpartners.com.au

Shaw and Partners is one of Australia’s preeminent investment and wealth
management firms.

With a national presence and over $25 billion of assets under advice, Shaw
and Partners offers the intimacy of a boutique investment firm, backed by
the resources and scale of a major financial group, EFG International. Shaw
and Partners came on board as a sponsor through their naming rights
sponsorship of the Shaw and Partners Shannon Eckstein Ironman Classic,
Australia’s richest surf carnival, which has been hosted by BMD Northcliffe
Surf Club for the past 3 years.

COATES | www.coates.com.au

Coates is Australia’s largest equipment hire company with over 130 years
of experience in industry, supplying to a wide variety of markets including
Engineering and Building Construction & Maintenance, Mining & Resources,
Manufacturing, Government, and Events.

Coates unmatched network of over 200 branches nationwide across
metropolitan, regional and remote areas provides you with the assurance that
no matter where you are, we have a dedicated product specialist and branch
just around the corner.

Coates Hire is one of the largest hire equipment investors globally with in excess
of $1 billion invested over the past 5 years. With a fleet age of less than 5 years,
Coates Hire have the largest fleet of hire equipment in Australia with over 1T million
pieces of equipment covering general hire and special project requirements.

SAMMUT GROUP | www.sammutgroup.co

Co-founded in 1993 by brothers John and Allen, Sammut Group is a
renowned Sydney based developer. This brand follows the vision of
their Father, Paul Sammut, who built over 200 prestige homes and
developments throughout New South Wales.

Sammut Group specialise in creating upmarket residential, retail and
commercial developments, all of which represent their founding values of
committing to excellence and refined luxury. Each of their highly renowned
projects have resulted in over 40 major building industry awards, making
this team specialists and leaders in Project Development.

MAJOR SPONSORS

FINZ | www.finzswimwear.com.au

FINZ is committed to the development of high quality swimwear and swim
accessories. They have been providing BMD Northcliffe with club swimwear
since 1995 and came on board as a sponsor in 2007.

Thanks to QLD Manager, Ben Healy, for his commitment to our Club and its
members.

QSA FINANCIAL SERVICES | www.gsa.net.au

QSA Financial Services is a boutique Company that provides professional
advice in all areas involving home and investment finance and personal
insurance needs.

QSA have been a sponsor of the club since 2005 through Life Member
and Deputy President, Scott Bradford, who is the Managing Director of
QSA. QSA Financial Services has utilised over 30 years of knowledge and
experience to develop a specific Program tailored to each individual client
that provides the framework to assist in Accelerated Debt Reduction for
our clients.

2023/24 ANNUAL REPORT
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SPONSORS

CRONIN LITIGATION LAWYERS | www.croninlitigation.com.au

Cronin Litigation is a Gold Coast based law firm specialising in resolving commercial
disputes and providing effective results for persons who have a claim of a commercial
nature. Cronin Miller have been a sponsor of the club for almost 10 years.

ESSENTIAL COFFEE | www.essentialcoffee.com.au

Essential Coffee proudly leads the market in the supply of handmade premium quality
European-sourced coffee and slush machines and associated products through its
well-known brands such as Essential Coffee, Espresso Essential Coffee, | Luv Coffee
and | Luv Slush. Having placed over 16,000 coffee and 6,000 slush systems into the
marketplace, the Group’s focus is to be all things coffee.

HIGHLAND | www.highlandproperty.com.au

Established with a team of six by David Highland in 2007, today a 100+ team of talented
individuals upholds the values of the unique full-service Highland real estate agency.

A dynamic and forward-thinking family business, Highland operates offices in Cronulla,
Sutherland and Taren Point. Highland is about more than just property. Unlike most real
estate agencies, we offer a dynamic, innovative approach that continually resets the
benchmark for genuinely client-centric real estate services.

On all levels, what underpins this already flourishing partnership is the solid family
values of both businesses; values that are evident in every action we take on behalf of
our clients and our staff.

TOP FLOOR TILING | www.facebook.com/topfloortiling

Top Floor Tiling Is a local Gold Coast company that complete all types of wall and floor
tiling projects from single houses to multi-level residential apartment buildings and
commercial projects.

J

MAC

CONSTRUCTIONS

)

|

BRADNAMS WINDOWS & DOORS | www.bradnams.com.au

A market leader in the manufacture and distribution of aluminium joinery systems,
and well known for rigorous accreditation systems, Bradnams have innovative
product solutions and excellent customer service.

A wholly Australian-owned private company, Bradnams is a vertically integrated
operations, with manufacturing factories, glass factories, metal distribution centres,
NATA approved testing rigs, sales offices and showrooms along Australia’s east coast.

JMAC | www.jmacconstructions.com.au

JMac Constructions is a wholly owned subsidiary of the BMD Group which
specialises in landscape construction including residential, commercial, industrial,
public infrastructure, environmental rehabilitation and long term care and
maintenance. JMac completed our last major club renovations which were
completed in January 2022.

HOLCIM | www.holcim.com.au

Holcim (Australia) Pty Ltd is a leading supplier of aggregates, concrete and concrete
pipe and products. Holcim has been delivering construction materials in Australia
since 1901.

Originally serving the industry under the well-known Readymix and Humes brands,
Holcim now continues to supply products including aggregate and sand, concrete,
concrete pipe and products. Holcim came on board as a new sponsor in 2017.

RECOGNITION OF SUPPORT

Thanks to Surf Life Saving Queensland Fire and Emergency Services for their support with a funding

grant that enabled us to purchase a Laptop and Ipad for our training team.

2023/24 ANNUAL REPORT | 19




LIFESAVING &
EDUCATION
MANAGERS
REPORT

MANAGER OF LIFE SAVING & EDUCATION

We are, once again, proud to report zero lives lost
between the flags this season. We have had some
textbook water rescues, mass rescues usually
around finish time and tricky conditions which,
combined with holiday crowds, has kept our
volunteer lifesavers very busy. We had many first
aid incidents to manage with a number requiring
QAS involvement.

Our patrolling numbers were higher than ever this
season, with our members completing a total of
12424 patrolling hours which is an increase on last
season, which seems to be a developing trend.

| extend my sincere appreciation to all our Patrol
Captains, Vice Captains and IRB Drivers for taking
on that extra responsibility. To our Training team,
who continue to ensure our members develop
the knowledge and skills required to participate
confidently within their patrol team, a huge thank
you. The introduction of a new learning platform
this season was a real challenge at times but the
team managed it admirably.

Thanks as always to our Lifesaving Committee,
a group of very dedicated members who ensure
that our commitment to saving lives is always
forefront.

To Jonathan King, | wanted to take a moment

to personally express my gratitude for your
support, advice and assistance as Club Captain
over the past decade. It is not an easy role but
your commitment to our club, both on and off the
beach, has been instrumental in our success.
Several of our members represented our club at
development camps and programs throughout the
season including: Trent Rowe (National Leaders
Masterclass), Nicky Conyngham (PULSE advanced

| 2023/24 ANNUAL REPORT

lifesaving program) and Kieran Farnworth (SLSQ
Advanced Lifesaving Development Program).
These programs provide an exciting opportunity
for members to further develop their leadership
skills and continue to positively contribute to the
success of our club.

We were fortunate to be the recipient of several
grants which have allowed us to update our IT
equipment to assist with the new online learning
platform introduced this season and also a new
ATV, one of our most essential and used beach
rescue tools.

We will be releasing our 2024/25 Course schedule
very soon; this will be posted on our website

and on our social media platforms. | encourage
everyone to consider “upskilling”, especially with
First Aid, Advanced Resuscitation and IRB awards
which will allow us to maintain the excellent
standards of our beach patrol teams.

Whether you have served as a Patrol Captain,
jumped on to other patrols, patrolled just where
you could between work and other commitments,
provided First Aid support, assisted with training,
maintained equipment or contributed in any other
capacity, your commitment has been instrumental
in the smooth running of our club. You all make
such an impact, on and off patrol, to those who
visit our beach.

Finally, | wish to take a moment to thank David
Shields and to acknowledge his remarkable
service spanning three decades. Your kindness,
generosity, and genuine concern for the well-
being of our staff have created a supportive and
nurturing environment that we are deeply grateful
for. Your passion for our club and your tireless
efforts have inspired us all, fostering a culture of
excellence and camaraderie that will endure for
years to come.

Enjoy the beautiful Winter months, keep fit and we
look forward to seeing you all back on our beach
in September.

VP LIFESAVING

REPC

VP LIFE SAVING

RT

It just seems like a short time ago that
preparations were underway for the 2023/24
season ahead, how quick has it gone by. A huge
team effort has made this season a successful and
cohesive year.

Congratulations to all of our lifesaving members
for another successful year led brilliantly by

our Patrol Captains and Vice Captains. Your
commitment and contributions are the backbone
of everything we achieve at BMD Northcliffe.

We always try to encourage members to up skill
with new awards which is of great assistance to
our patrol teams and also for yourselves and the
community.

I'd like to thank our highly knowledgeable
trainers and assessors for your time in guiding
our members through these awards and our
mandatory club proficiencies.

The camaraderie that we enjoy at BMD Northcliffe
ensures that the time we spend as volunteers is
satisfying and enjoyable. We all must continue to
respect each other as we participate through all
activities that our club provides.

The Shaw and Partners Financial Services
Shannon Eckstein Classic continues to grow and
once again our members met the challenge. From
the heavy lifting of setting up and packing down
of the event to our memlbers who took up first
aid and officiating duties. To Corey Bradford who
coordinated our IRB teams. Thank you all. The
logistics of this carnival is extremely challenging
and with the efforts of our members this event
was once again a huge success.

To all of the members of the lifesaving committee
who’s combined years of experience between the
flags is invaluable in providing the very latest and
up to date programs and equipment necessary to
keep our beach safe. Thank you for your support.

What keeps the many moving parts of the
lifesaving club in order is the professionalism
and commitment of our lifesaving office led

by Caroline Fildes and ably supported by Bella
Williams, thank you both for your support

this season. If | can acknowledge our Club
President, David Shields, who has an unwavering

commitment to BMD Northcliffe along with the
management committee for their support to all of
our members this past season.

To Scott Bradford and the extremely talented
Supporters Club management committee along
with Lauren Hinds and her professional staff
within BMD Northcliffe Supporters Club, thank
you for making all of our members and the many
thousands of visitors welcome at our wonderful
club this year.

Finally | need to mention that after a 10 year
tenure our Club Captain Jonathan King is
stepping down from this role. Jonathan has
been a tremendous leader within the lifesaving
department and a very supportive presence on
and off the beach.

With the beautiful winter weather already upon us,
come down and enjoy what the club has to offer.

My very best wishes to you and your families



CLUB CAPTAIN

REPORT PATROL CAPTAINS 60+ PATROL HOURS
JONATHAN KING

CLUB CAPTAIN First name Surname Patrol First name Surname Hours

. . Jonathan King 1 Farnworth Kieran 106.48
My sincere thanks tc_> all patrollmg memlbers who Richard Turnbull : King Jonathan 905
have performed their duties with an excellent A .
attitude and a minimum of fuss. Sally Davies 4 Conyngham Nicole 85.71

Scott Davies 4 Davies Sally 83.5
Allocati?g |time avytawy frc;ml youi fa?mily to meet Trent Rowe 5 Moore Andrew 7798
your patrol commitments is not always easy Naormi Brett s Blair Kevin 265
and often means that other family members are _
stepping up to help. Thank you to all the families Andrew Moore 6 Tomlinson Peter 76.23
who change their weekends to ensure that family Michael Roberts 6 Rowe Trent 67.46
MIEMOETS Cen GEE 1o [pErel, David Shields 7 Davies Scott 66
Caroline and Bella have again this season ensured Dave Bryant 7 Findlay Mia 64.71
that our Lifesaving program goes from strength to Robert McKeating 8 Adams Graham 625
strength, our educatio_n and training are first class, Scott Gray 9
and our equipment is in perfect working order. Graham Adams
[ ) [ ]
Special thanks to my fellow Members of the Callum Breetzke T R a I N I N G T E a M
Lifesaving Committee for your contribution and Peter Tomlinson
support. Sheldon Alcantara
: : : . Ad Lawt

Perhaps you will have noticed the new Lifesaving a.m_ awton Corey Bradford Scott Davies
Excellence Award Honour Board at the southern Christie Short A .
end of the Bar. This Honor Board acknowledges Corbin Zahn Callum Breetzke Caroline Fildes
those members who have completed 1000 hours Jarrah Davies Naomi Brett Melinda Jackson
of patrol on Northcliffe beach. Congratulations to ) . . .
e sem v Meve sdhieves] Hhfs rillesans - Sl Kieran Farnworth Nicky Conyngham Daniel Miller
Bradford, Scott Davies, Thor Harrison, Jonathan Corey Bradford Elena Cormack Abbey Short
King, Andrew McQuitty, Trent Rowe, Abbey Short, Glen McAnulty Jarrah Davies Christie Short

Christie Short, Sam Trueman and Sally Davies.
Chloe Gulson Sally Davies

This season marks ten years since | have been your
Club Captain and now is the time to hand over to

a new team. | have thoroughly enjoyed my time in 1 GO% PAT R@ L

this role and thank all members for the kindness
that you have shown to me and my family over the ATT E N AN C E
past ten seasons. | would especially like to thank
Caroline Fildes who | have been working closely ) _
with over the last ten seasons. Caroline has made David Shields
my role so much easier; she has been a delight to David Bryant
work with and never hesitates to go the extra mile Danny Wright
for our Club and our Members.

Adam Lawton
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POOL RESCUE
REPORT

POOL RESCUE COACH

Swapping sand and salt for black lines and chlorine
during the months of May to August, the club had
great representation in all Pool Rescue events
conducted. There was lots of enthusiasm and focus
on pool deck both during training and competition
with everyone’s passion, participation and hard
training well rewarded.

The Queensland Pool Rescue Championships
moved to Cairns with five males (Matt Gibbs, Kai
Gilbert, Dan Miller, Lucas Miller and Corbin Zahn)
and four females (Josie Christensen, Jarrah Davies,
Jessica-Marie Garbanzo and Melinda Jackson)
representing BMD Northcliffe. It was a small yet
successful team. Corbin, Dan, Josie and Matt were
joined by Lucas Miller and Cyra Bender at the
Australian Royal Pool Lifesaving Championships.

A total of 50 athletes raced at the Australian
Championships at Southport Aguatic Centre. This
was down 20% on the previous season, mostly

in the younger age groups. BMD Northcliffe

came in second to Currumbin SLSC and we look
forward to regaining the title in 2024. Medals
included 19 individual gold, 14 silver and 9 bronze
as well as countless team podium finishes. Special
congratulations to Zoe Crawford who set a World
Youth and Australian U19 record in the U19 Female
100m Manikin Tow in a super-fast 5714 seconds.
Zoe also set an Australian record in the U19 Female
100m Manikin Carry with Fins. Jack Keepa was
rewarded with an Australian record in the U19
Male 100m Manikin Tow and Kai Gilbert set fast
Australian standards in the U15 Male 100 Manikin
Carry with Fins, the T00m Rescue Medley and the
50m with Fins.

Congratulations to pool rescue athletes Piper
Asquith (Youth), Kai Gilbert (Youth), Naomi Scott
(Open) and Cyra Bender (Open reserve) who have
been named in the Australia Lifesaving Team to
contend the Lifesaving World Championships on
the Gold Coast in 2024. Northcliffe members have
also been selected in the French, Japanese, New
Zealand and South African National teams. We wish
everyone all the best.

Cyra Bender, Kai Gilbert and Piper Asquith
competed at the New Zealand Pool Rescue
Championships as members of the Australian
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Team and Daniel Miller was selected in the Australian
Royal Lifesaving Development Team to compete

at the Commonwealth Championships in Ontario,
Canada. Congratulations also to Cyra, Kai, Kingston
Lowe, Daniel and Corbin who were members of

the Queensland Cyclones Interstate Pool Rescue
Team winning the National Teams Championships.
Northcliffe coach, Lawrence Taylor was a coach of
the winning team.

Thank you to everyone who helped out with
coaching, time keeping, team managing, putting up
tents and so much more. Special thanks to Lawrence
Taylor who joins us on pool deck for many a winter
night sharing his knowledge and expertise. Also

to all Northcliffe coaches - your professionalism,
support and dedication is greatly appreciated. And
the athletes - thanks. It is wonderful to watch your
improvement and join you on your journey.

Congratulations to you all. A massive season. Your
passion and achievements are inspiring. Bring on the
Lifesaving World Championships.

See you on pool deck.

COMMUNICATIONS
OFFICER REPORT

COMMUNICATIONS OFFICER

Once again another season has gone by and |
would like to thank Caroline Fildes and the staff of
Northcliffe for their assistance in maintaining our
radios, keeping them charged and free of corrosive
salt.

The radios and radio operators are an important part
of a Surf Life Saving club as they are used to provide

communication and coordination support to Surfcom,

other clubs and other external emergency services.
We encourage members to keep up their radio skills
so that when required, our radio communication is of
a high standard.

| would like to thank the members for looking after
the radios and equipment and placing the radios
back on charge after the patrol. When doing this
always looking for that exciting red light to stay solid
red, has been fun for all.

| would also like to thank the members for filing
statistics in the LIMSOC reports on patrol and for
looking after the iPad.

Thank you again to all the members for a great
season and look forward to the next.

CHIEF TRAINING
OFFICER REPORT

CHIEF TRAINING OFFICER

We've had another great season at the club training-
wise. The training team has done an awesome job,
with 13 skills maintenance sessions held and 156 new
awards delivered, including:

- 46 Bronze Medallions

- 24 Surf Rescue Certificates

- 17 IRB Crewpersons

- 3 IRB Drivers

This would not have been possible without the
fantastic efforts of our incredible team. Thanks to our
dedicated trainers and assessors: Corey Bradford,
Naomi Brett, Nicky Conyngham, Elena Cormack,
Jarrah Davies, Sally Davies, Scott Davies, Caroline
Fildes, Melinda Jackson, Daniel Miller, Abbey Short

& Christie Short, and members who assisted with
training our courses: Kieran Farnworth, Bruce
Mackenzie, Gavin Hill, Bella Williams, Sascha Lawton,
Nick Phelan. A special thanks to Caroline and Bella for
all their hard work behind the scenes, helping things
run so smoothly.

A key focus for this coming season is the new First
Aid and Advanced Resuscitation Techniques awards,
with some of our patrol captains and trainers taking
the lead and completing the courses already.

We are looking forward to another successful season
ahead!

IRB OFFICER
REPORT

IRB OFFICER

Being entrusted with the role of IRB Officer amidst
a cohort of exceptional drivers and crew is a true
honour. It’s a privilege to advocate for cutting-edge
equipment that empowers our lifesavers not only
to rescue lives but also safeguard our Nippers and
support our elite competitors. Throughout this year,
we’ve conducted numerous courses, witnessing
remarkable achievements from new drivers and
crew who proudly represent our club on the shore.
The calibre of our training continues to rise, with
other clubs looking to us to enhance their own
programs. | extend my heartfelt gratitude to our IRB
training team for their unwavering dedication and
professionalism.

At this year’'s Shaw and Partners Shannon Eckstein
Classic, the surf presented formidable challenges, yet
our members’ skill and commitment ensured another
successful event. With 11 IRBs and a Wave Runner,

we tackled the demanding conditions head-on.
Without the presence of our IRBs, this competition
wouldn’t have been feasible. The commendations
from spectators and organizers alike underscored the
exceptional performance of our drivers and crew.

Our lifesaving committee recognises the
indispensable role these boats play, whether

on patrol, providing water safety for Nippers,
participating in carnivals, or captivating the public’s
attention.

| eagerly anticipate the season ahead and the
opportunity to hit the water with all of you. Let’s
make the most of the off-season and reconvene soon.
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FIRST AID
OFFICERS
REPORT

FIRST AID OFFICER

Once again another very successful season on and
off the beach for BMD Northcliffe, an enormous
thank you going out to all the members who
volunteered their time to assist with First Aid at
Carnivals, on Patrol, Sunday Nippers and in our
First Aid Room. These all require a huge amount
of time, knowledge and responsibility so thank you
for your dedication to our club.

What we do would not be possible without our
amazing team behind the scenes fronted by
Caroline Fildes and Bella Williams who make sure
we have all the equipment and supplies to attend
to any First Aid situation. The First Aid room and
emergency Kkits are kept clean and topped up
ready for anything that may happen on the beach.
We greatly appreciate the efforts that you go to.

Branch Patrol inspections were professionally
handled as the club overall achieved very high
scores, a few patrols achieving a score of 100%, a
very impressive achievement. Well done to all who
contributed to upholding such a high standard of
conduct and duty on the beach this past season.

Finally, thank you and congratulations to those of
you who signed up and completed your Advanced
First Aid and Advanced Resuscitation Technigques
Certificates, as well as all the other gualifications.
All of you are supporting this great club, its
members and the public by ensuring that the
tradition of saving lives remains our focus.

CLUB HOUSE
IRECTOR’S

CLUB HOUSE DIRECTOR

Members and Guests | hope you have been coming
down and enjoying the Club. Since last year we
have upgraded the Gaming Room, it is something
we have wanted to do for a while. It is a lot more
private and people friendly. | have only been getting
good comments about the alterations.

By this time next year we hope to have the Bar
renovated to make it easier for the staff to work
there and upgrade some of our equipment. | am
looking forward to that happening.

Behind the kitchen area we have installed a new
staircase and a dumb waiter to help all the food
prepared downstairs up to the kitchen, this is
helping in the kitchen as a lot of the food, e.g. salads
are prepared downstairs.

With the new buildings being built within the vicinity
of the Club, it should be a great asset for the Club to

expand the number of meals they do per day.

Hope to see you at the Club in the near future!
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SUMMARY OF AWARDS GAINED

Adina Philpott
Andrew Moore
Bella Williams
Bree McCowatt
David Bryant
Jackson Westphal

Adam Dreyer

Alex Cunningham
Annie Roughan

Ava Topping
Ava-Niamh Halfpenny
Benyamin Goffsassen
Charlotte Commins
Cole Bender

Conor Dempster
Cooper Findlay

Elise Daudignon
Georgia Sharp
Imogen Walker

Adam Dreyer

Alex Cunningham
Annmaree Tesic

Ava Topping
Ava-Niamh Halfpenny
Benn Eichhorn
Benyamin Goffsassen
Bruce MacKenzie
Caroline Fildes
Charlotte Commins
Chloe Gulson

Christie Short

Cole Bender

Conor Dempster
Cooper Findlay
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Jesse Mill

Sally Davies
Sascha Lawton
Scott Davies
Trent Rowe

Isabella Dore
Jack Mitchell
Jackson Hall
Jake Cunningham
Jake Harris
Jeremie Lahet
Jesse Mill

Kai Gilbert
Kaiha Gilbertson
Kate McHardy
Kingston Lowe
Laela Mill

Levi Mayes

Douglas Iredale
Elena Cormack
Elle Baker

Emily Holz
Georgia Sharp
Hannah Schmidt
Imogen Walker
Isabella Dore
Jack Mitchell
Jackson Hall
Jacob Blissett
Jake Cunningham
Jake Harris

Jake Selvey
Jarrod Shute

Lincoln Phelan
Louis Clark

Mael Tissier
Marley O’Rourke
Michaela Pocock
Naor Lombard
Noah Lynch
Oliver Andrews
Olivia Mitton
Portia Pavic
Roman De Clara
Rosie Falcous
Ryan Voigt

Jennie-Rae Goff
Jesse Mill
Jonathan King
Kai Gilbert

Laela Mill
Lauren Neuss
Lincoln Phelan
Marley O’Rourke
Melinda Jackson
Naor Lombard
Nicole Cloke
Oliver Andrews
Portia Pavic
Rendall Paynter
Richard Turnbull

Sara Hamaji

Sasha-Lee Nordengen-
Corris

Savannah Voigt

Tara Shotter

Tess Graham

Timothy Flynn

Zoe Nichols

Robert Fowler
Roman De Clara
Sally Davies
Sara Hamaji
Scott Davies
Scott Gray
Stephen Roper
Tess Graham
Timothy Flynn
Trent Rowe
Zoe Nichols

Alex Cunningham
Ava Topping
Ava-Niamh Halfpenny
Bella Williams
Benyamin Goffsassen
Charlotte Commins
Jake Cunningham
Jessica Pauli

Kristin Esler

Benjamin Clayton
Caelan O’'Rourke
Corban Sherwood
Edward Milligan
Finn O’'Dowd
Harrison Hackett
Hayden Lewis

lyla Voss

James Twemlow
Lewis Degenhardt
Logan Pate-Matthew
Mia Findlay

Max Board

Noah Mackenzie
Rendall Paynter
Rhys Neuss

Bree McCowatt

Josephine Christensen

Oliver James

Lincoln Phelan
Madison Arbuckle
Melissa Sullivan
Paul Merlier
Portia Pavic
Rebecca Tweedy
Sinclair Sassen
Susan Havers
Timothy Flynn

Ruby Hall

Sienna Virgona
Taylah Smith-Miller
Tayt Langford
Thomas Clayton
Violet Brennen
Willow Haywood
Zahara McKenzie



77TH ANNUAL DINNER AND
PRESENTATION OF TROPHIES

Jonathan King
Richard Turnbull
Glen McAnulty
Chloe Gulson
Peter Tomlinson
Sally Davies

The Gavin Hill Trophy
for Best Junior Carnival
Performance

Kingston Lowe

The Imogen Oulton
Trophy for Most
Courageous Junior
Performance

Caelan O’'Rourke

U14 - U15 Coaches Award
Brita Cutler

Junior Club Member of
the Year

Zac Pacheco

Harold “Whoopsie”
Phipps Memorial for
Junior Lifesaver

of the Year

Mia Findlay

391 Molly Shivnan
392  Cienna Langford
393 Marley O'Rourke
394 Jessica Garbanzo
395 Kate McHardy
396 Taj Crellin

397  Emily Doyle

398  Olivia Mitton
399  Annie Roughan
400 Georgia Sharp
401  Imogen Walker
402 Lana Rogers
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Scott Davies
Trent Rowe
Naomi Brett
Andrew Moore
Michael Roberts
David Shields

The “QSA” Graham
Harrison Trophy for Most
Outstanding Members
U15 - Holly McConchie
U17 - Rowan Toon

U19 - Georgia Askew
Senior - Marg Kyle

The Kolkka Family
Trophy for Contribution
to Life Saving

Tarzan Tazaki
The “QSA” Bruce Gadsden
Memorial Trophy for

Encouragement to Life
Saving

Mel Sullivan
The David Irvine

Memorial for Trainer/
Assessor of the Year

Mel Jackson

David Bryant

Bob McKeating
Scott Gray
Sheldon Alcantara
Adam Lawton
Christie Short

The Jerry Dennis
Memorial Presidents
Trophy

Lee Vrolyks

The “BMD Northcliffe
Supporters Club” Deane
Family Trophy for Best
Club Member

Kieran Farnworth

Shaw and Partners
Trophy for Youth Athlete
of the Year (U14-U15)

Kingston Lowe

Shaw and Partners
Trophy for Emerging
Athlete of the Year Award
(U17-U19)

Mitchell Morris

Corbin Zahn
Corey Bradford
Callum Breetzke
Jarrah Davies
Kieran Farnworth

Keith Williams Memorial
Trophy for Best
Competitive Performance

Mitch Morris & Chloe
Mannix-Power

Bruce Kolkka Trophy
for most Inspirational
Performance

Lana Rogers

Billy Eckstein Memorial
Trophy for Athlete
of the Year

Georgia Miller

Life Member Presentation
Andrew McQuitty

Hall of Fame Inductee
Hannah Sculley

AUSTRALIAN CHAMPION INDUCTEES

SHAW AND PARTNERS TROPHY
YOUTH ATHLETE OF THE YEAR (U14-U15)

GAVIN HILL TROPHY BEST JUNIOR
CARNIVAL PERFORMANCE

JUNIOR CLUBPERSON OF THE YEAR

HALL OF FAME INDUCTEE

GRAHAM HARRISON
MOST OUTSTANDING SENIOR MEMBER

KEITH WILLIAMS TROPHY
BEST COMPETITIVE PERFORMANCE

PATROL LEADERSHIP AWARDS

IMOGEN OULTON TROPHY
MOST COURAGEOUS PERFORMANCE

GRAHAM HARRISON
MOST OUTSTANDING U19 MEMBER

GRAHAM HARRISON
MOST OUTSTANDING U15 MEMBER

U14-15 COACHES AWARD

JUNIOR WATER AND BEACH
COMPETITOR OF THE SEASON

THE WHOOPSIE TROPHY
JUNIOR LIFESAVR OF THE YEAR

GRAHAM HARRISON
MOST OUTSTANDING U17 MEMBER

SHAW AND PARTNERS TROPHY
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EMERGING ATHLETE OF THE YEAR (U17-U19)
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77TH ANNUAL DINNER AND
PRESENTATION OF TROPHIES

KOLKKA FAMILY TROPHY FOR
CONTRIBUTION TO LIFESAVING

BILLY ECKSTEAIN MEMORIAL
ATHLETE OF THE YEAR

SOCIAL PICS
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BRUCE KOLKKA TROPHY
MOST INSPIRATIONAL PERFORMANCE

SLSA 75 YEAR SERVICE AWARD

BRUCE GADSDEN MEMORIAL
ENCOURAGEMENT TO LIFESAVING

JERRY DENNIS MEMORIAL
PRESIDENTS TROPHY

THE WAVE OF
WOMEN BEHIN
OUR CLUB

For decades, BMD Northcliffe has benefited from
a dominant force of women memlbers who have
been a big part of the reason we are the Club

we are. From Nipper mothers here at the Club
for weekday training, the Sunday Nipper Days,
the weekend carnivals to the many women that
have contributed to our varied Club events and
fundraisers. To the officials, the office bearers, the
lifesavers, we as a Club have been blessed with so
many prominent women supporting and helping
our members and our cause.

Karyn Wood is a prime example. Joining the Club
in 1992 as a Nipper parent, becoming an Official
that same year, a responsibility she still takes on
today, after 32 years of service, an Age Manager in
1997 & 1998, the Junior Team Manager in 1998/99,
the Club Registrar from 1999 to present day,

and now with her grandchildren participating in
Nippers, our Clothing Coordinator since 2000 and
the Junior Secretary from 2002 until 2014.

In 2019 Karyn received her 25 Years Service Award
for officiating at the Australian Championships.
Karyn also has officiated at many World Lifesaving
Championships.

Karyn Wood is a prime example of the incredible
women we have in our Club and have had for
mMmany many years now. You only have to look at
our Life Members in Norma Kolkka, Helen Irvine,
Karyn Wood, Lee Vrolyks and Jenny Miller to see
the depth in service over many years here at BMD
Northcliffe Surf Club.




MANAGER OF
SPORT AND
YOUTH
REPORT

MANAGER OF SPORT AND YOUTH
DEVELOPMENT

Congratulations to BMD Northcliffe Surf Club on
another successful season. Our athletes truly are
the best in the country and it really was a pleasure
to work with you all. It was definitely a different
surf sports season with Mark “Wally” Williams
finishing up after 14 very successful years as the
Manager of Surf Sports. Wally, we thank you for all
that you've done and the legacy that you’ve left.
As a club we managed to achieve the below:

. Australian Pointscore Champions (Since
2004)

. U19 Australian Pointscore Champions

. Open Australian Pointscore Champions
. Qld Pointscore Champions (Since 2004)
. Qld Surf Rescue Champions

. Australian Pool Rescue Pointscore (2nd)

The Australian Championships were held on the
Sunshine Coast in some challenging conditions
and the club ended up winning by 148 points with
26 Gold, 20 Silver and 14 Bronze medals. The club
won the U19 and Open overall pointscores. An
honourable mention to Mitch Morris who won the
Most Outstanding Male Competitor. Mitch won 6
gold medals and a silver followed very closely by
his brother Jake who won 5 gold medals and 2
bronze.

Our Youth team raced well and achieved some
personal best results. Special mention to Kingston
Lowe for winning the Australian U15 Male Board
Race. There is a lot of talent in this group and we
look forward to watching you all grow under the

34 | 2023/24 ANNUAL REPORT

ENT

guidance of Gav Hill.

The Surf Rescue team had a successful campaign
at Alexandra Headlands. The team managed

to bring home 2 silver and a bronze. They also
won the overall Qld Championships pointscore.
Congratulations to coach Trent Rowe and thank
you so much for the time and efforts you have put
in.

Huge thank you to Mel Jackson and Lawrence
Taylor for all your efforts with our Pool Rescue
team. The club finished up in 2nd place overall

at the Australian Championships held at the

Gold Coast Aquatic Centre. The club had a small
team of 7 go up to Cairns for the Queensland
Championships and they managed to come away
with 5 gold, 7 silver and 10 bronze.

We had 16 competitors make the 2023/24 Nutri

Grain Iron Series which competed in Manly (NSW),

Maroubra (NSW) & Kurrawa (QLD). We witnessed
some outstanding racing and the overall series
positions for our females were: Lana Rogers Tst,
Georgia Miller 2nd, Olivia Corrin 3rd, Emily Doyle
7th, Naomi Scott 8th, Harriet Brown 10th, Hannah
Sculley 14th, Ruby Meehan 23rd (retired injured),
Bella Williams 24th (final round only).

Our men were: Joe Collins 2nd, Matt Bevilacqua
3rd, Zach Morris 4th, Cory Taylor 10th, Auden
Parish 13th, Mitch Morris 15th, Ryley Harland 19th.
Congratulations to Kalani lves who won the Next
Gen Iron Series and qualified to compete in next
season’s series.

To our coaches, Naomi Flood, Kev Morrison,
Gavin Hill, Damien Clayphan, Jake Nicholson,
Bruce Kolkka, Chloe Mannix, Trent Rowe and Brett
Robinson, thank you so much for your hours,
passion and dedication towards your respective
squads.

Thank you to our team managers - Stephen Fry,
Sue Walton, Brian Booth, Dallas Hall, Lauren
Neuss and Michelle Shields for all your help this
year to keep our athletes sorted on race day. You
definitely a huge part in making the coaches role
easier at each competition.

To our officials and IRB crews, we honestly
couldn’t do it without you. Your time and effort
you all put into helping our club meet the
requirements at carnivals is so appreciated. On
behalf of all the surf sports team, thank youl!

Huge thank you to our kings of transport Phil
“Pop” Anderton, Brian “BB” Booth and Aaron “Big
Az” Morris. We are so grateful for what you bring
to our squad. From turning surf craft at training
and putting up tents at carnivals to driving trailers
approximately 9000km to and from carnivals this
season (equivalent to driving across the country
and back). Mammoth effort guys!

This year’s Shaw and Partners Eckstein Classic had
782 entrants and again gave us some excellent
and challenging conditions. To Earl Evans & Alan
Zion, thank you so much for your continued
support for us to host this amazing event. | would
also like to acknowledge all of our volunteers who
helped set up, pack up and assisted throughout
the event.

Our Nippers program was again under the
guidance of Trent Rowe as Vice President

of Junior Activities. This season we also had
Chloe Mannix-Power introduced into the Youth
Development Coordinator position taking over
from Georgia Miller. Chloe’s energy and passion
towards her role was inspirational for all around
her, especially the kids whilst fitting in her
training to win the coveted Stawell Gift and also
her 3rd straight Australian Open Beach Sprint
championship. Thank you to all Water Safety and
Age Managers for volunteering your time and
contributing towards the future members of our
club.

Emily Doyle also started her new role as Surf
Sports Administrator. Emily, we appreciate all that
you have done to ensure our Surf Sport members
are entered in carnivals, keeping up with patrol
hours, sorted for Aussies accommodation and so
much more.

To the athletes, you guys are amazing. We love
watching you train, race and succeed in all areas.
It doesn’t matter whether your goals are to win a
series, win a gold medal, make a team or to make
it further into another round than you have before,
we are so proud of you. We can’t wait to watch
you all fire again next season.

Lastly, thank you to our Surf Sports, Lifesaving,
Junior Activities and Supporters Committees
lead by David Shields. Your belief, guidance and
support in our surf sports and youth programs
is why we continue to be the best surf club in
the country. We are all so fortunate to call BMD
Northcliffe our surf club.

Congratulations everyone and looking forward to
the 2024/25 season.



VP SU

BRIAN BOOTH
VP SURF SPORTS

On Behalf of the Surf Sports Committee, | am
very pleased to report that 2024 was again a very
succe